


 

 

If your business has had or is going to have a change of structure which involves a new ABN you will need to contact us to  

update your details so that a new file can be generated for this entity.   

Failure to update these details with us could potentially mean the ATO will not acknowledge the taxation deductions claimed 

for the Long Service Charges paid  for workers via your former entity and you may be penalised by the ATO.   

One example of this is an entity set up as a Sole Trader (self-employed) and then they register as a Company and operate    

under a new ABN.  In this circumstance the new Company (operating under a new ABN), would need to be registered with  

TasBuild and if there are any employees they will need to be transferred to the new Company.  If the business owner 

(previously Sole Trader) is employed by the Company in relevant employment they will also have to be added as an employee 

and contributions will need to be made for them. 

If you are uncertain about any changes you have made in your business and whether these need to be updated with TasBuild 

please do no hesitate to contact us and we would be happy to assist you.   

 

 

Sole Traders/Self Employed 

A Sole Trader or Self-Employed person is not an employee but they may employ workers. 

Partnership 

Partners are not employees but may employ workers. 

Family or Unit Trusts 

Trustees and beneficiaries may be employees and they may also employ other workers. 

Companies 

Directors or owners may be employees and they may also employ other workers. 

 

Who must be contributed for? 

The first requirement is that the employee must be paid a wage that in accordance with Australian Tax Office (ATO) require-

ments should be subject to the deduction of Pay as You Go (PAYG) income tax deductions. 

The final requirement is whether staff are undertaking relevant employment in the building and construction industry in Tas-

mania. 

If workers including trustees, beneficiaries and directors receive wage payments that are subject to PAYG and are for under-

taking relevant employment then they must be registered, included on the monthly returns and contributions must be paid to 

TasBuild on their behalf. 

If you have any further queries a TasBuild staff member will be only too happy to assist you.  Please contact us via email at 

secretary@tasbuild.com.au or phone (03) 6294 0807. 
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The information contained in this Update is of a general nature and does not constitute legal advice.  We encourage you to seek your own professional 
advice to find out how the Construction Industry (Long Service) Act applies to you.  

Change of Entity/Structure in your Business 

Business Structures and Long Service Commitments 


